
 

 

Northport Village Corporation 
 

July 13, 2018 
 

Utilities Meeting Minutes 
 

 

Attendees:        Utilities Board Members Present: 
Superintendent: Richard McElhaney     Chairman: Dr. David Crofoot  
Village Agent: William Paige     Judy Metcalf 
Office Manager: Amy Eldridge     Gordon Fuller 
         Dick Brockway 
Visitors: None 

Meeting Called to order: At 2:30 pm by David C.  

Approval of Minutes:  Judy M. moved to approve the June minutes, David C. seconded the 
motion.  All in Favor. 

Financials: Dick M. reported that checks were put into the wrong account under service fees and Amy 
has been in contact with Erika from DSPD to correct the checks.  Last reported Erika was going to look 
into it.   

Visitor Concerns:  None 

Report of the Superintendent:  

Sewer Department 
 
May 2018 Effluent Monitoring Data  
 
The NVC Wastewater Treatment Plant (WTP) was in full compliance with its wastewater discharge license for the 
month. There were no license exceedances.  
 
Flow averaged 5,923 gpd compared to 24,323 gpd in 2017. Daily flow ranged from a low of 2,100 gpd to a high of 15,800 
gpd during the month. Precipitation for the month was 0.95” versus 7.05” in 2017. 
 
TSS and BOD5 averaged 0.8 lbs/day (21.8 mg/l) and 2.3 lbs/day (61.3 mg/l), respectively compared to        1.0 lbs/day (9.0 
mg/l) and 3.3 lbs/day (31.0 mg/l) in 2017.  
 
See performance table below for this month’s comparisons, averages, year-to-date highs and lows, permit limits, and year-
to-date (YTD) exceedances. Testing frequency is continuous for flow, weekly for TSS, BOD5 and fecal coliform (May thru 
Sept), daily for pH and settleable solids (S.S.), and twice per day for total residual chlorine (May thru Sept). 
 
Monthly Performance Table 
Parameters May April March YTD  YTD YTD 2017 Ave DEP Exceed-



 

 

Lo  Hi Ave Monthly 
Limit 

ances 

Flow GPD 5923 26757 21742 5923 26757 18,505 12017 <63000 0 
Precip Inches 0.95 6.30 2.18 .95 8.05 4.11 3.33 n/a 0 
TSS lbs/day 0.8 1.4 0.9 0.8 1.4 1.04 1.90 <76 0 
TSS mg/l 21.8 5.9 7.2 5.9 21.8 11.24 27.0 <145 0 
BOD5 lbs/day 2.3 3.4 2.1 1.8 3.4 2.46 5.34 <107 0 
BOD5 mg/l 61.3 15.3 20.8 15.3 61.3 30.1 70.7 <203 0 
TSS% Removal 92.5 98.0 97.5 95.3 98.0 97.1 91.3 >50 0 
BOD% Removal 78.9 94.7 92.8 87.8 94.7 92.3 75.6 >30 0 
pH lo 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 >6.0 0
pH Hi 7.0 7.0 7.0 7.0 7.0 7.0 7.0 <9.0 0
S.S. ml/l <0.1 <0.1 <0.1 <0.1 <0.1 <0.1 <0.1 Report 0
TRC  mg/l 0.02 na na 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02 <.052 0 
F Col/100 ml  <1 na na <1 <1 <1 <1 <15-ave 0
F Col/100 ml <1 na na <1 <1 <1 <1 <50-max 0 

 
Note: The last exceedance for flow was 145 months ago (2/2006). The last exceedance for fecal coliform was 68 
months ago (8/2012). The last exceedance for BOD was 43 months ago (9/2014). The record annual average 
low for flow was 12,017 gpd in 2017. 
 
June 2018 Snapshot 
                                                                                                                                                  
The NVC WTP is expected to be in full compliance with its license limits in June pending the DEP’s completed review of 
the NVC’s discharge monitoring report. Flow averaged 6,300 gpd. The report for precipitation as measured by the Belfast 
Water District (BWD) at their Little River Station was 3.86      inches. 
 

Drinking Water Department 
  
May 2018 Usage and Water Quality 
 
Water consumption for the month averaged 20,373 gpd compared to 16,143 gpd in 2017. The weekly free chlorine residual 
in the drinking water ranged from 0.19 - 0.26 ppm/Cl2 compared to the recommended goal of >.20 to <1.0 ppm/Cl2. The 
EPA maximum concentration level (MCL) not to be exceeded is 4.0 ppm. The monthly total and e-coli water sample test 
results were negative. 
 
Dick M. went over his Superintendent's report. Of which everything is working as intended. He 
reported on the preliminary project cost estimates for the 2019 Cobe Road water main project (See 
Appendix A&B). Judy M. asked what steps will need to be taken next and confirmed that no addition 
financing would be needed to complete the project.  

 Judy M. moved to approve Dick M. to take the next steps for the Cobe Road Water Main project 
for 2019 that was itemized from Dirigo Engineering,  Seconded by Gordon Fuller, All in Favor.  

Dick M. provided water charts for the trustees to see a comparison from last year to this year. He 
wanted the trustees to see that the new flow recorder is working perfectly.  

Discussions: 

Amy E. provided a Utility Billing recap that showed June and July figures to the board.  



 

 

 

Judy M. asked the utilities trustees to give Dick M and Bill P. the go ahead to find a GPS that would be 
useful to the department. A GIS mapping system would be needed to go along with the GPS. The 
Utilities Department would like to go back to the Overseers and the Tree Committee to let them know 
what kind of unit would work best for all involved.   

The trustees determined that no August meeting would be needed and they would meet on the Friday 
before the 1st Overseers meeting in September at the Community Hall conference room. 

Meeting Adjourned:   adjourned at 3:30 pm 

Appendix A: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Appendix B: 

 

 

 


